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M I N U T E S 
 

Community Corrections Partnership Executive Committee 

 
March 19, 2012 @ 1:30 p.m. 

 
Civic Center Building 

Probation Department - Administration 
175 W. 5th Street, Room 401, San Bernardino 

 

Agenda Item Discussion 

 
1. Introductions and 

Opening Remarks 

 
Chair/Chief Scray called meeting to order at 1:34pm.  Sheriff submitted 
letter designating Undersheriff Abernathy to vote on his behalf.   
 
Attendance roster on file.  
 

        Committee Members Other Attendees 
 

1. Scray, Michelle - Chair & Chief PO  Lance Clark, Sheriff Deputy 
Chief 

2. Christianson, Hon. Ronald 
Presiding Judge 

Gerry Newcombe - Deputy 
Exec. Officer, County 
Admin. Office 

3. Bill Abernathy, Undersheriff voting 
on behalf of Sheriff 

 
Hoops, Rodney – Sheriff/Coroner 
(ABSENT) 

Carol Greene, County 
Counsel 

4. Haugan, Linda – Human Services 
Assnt. Executive Officer 

Allan Rawland, Co-Director 
of DBH 

5. Jones, Keith - Chief, Montclair PD CaSonya Thomas, Co-
Director of DBH 

6. Ramos, Mike - District Attorney Veronica Kelley – DBH 
 

7. Gardner, Chris– Int. Assnt. Public 
Defender on behalf of  

 
Phyllis Morris, Interim Public 
Defender (ABSENT) 

Sharon Nevins - DBH 
 

 
Georginna Yoshioka - DBH  
Sharon Belle, Assnt. Sup. of 
Schools  
Anthony Armstrong, Calif. 
Bail Agents Assoc. (CBAA) 

R E VI S I O N 
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Gloria Mitchell - CBAA 

 
 

2. Approve Minutes of 
November  30 and 
August 30, 2011 

Motioned by DA Ramos and seconded by Undersheriff S Abernathy to 
approve minutes as written. 
 
Action: Include names in Minutes to comply with Brown Act. 
 

3. AB109 Public Safety 
Realignment Plan 
Updates 

  
4.  FY 2012/2013 

Budget Proposals 

 
 

 
 

 Linda Haugan - Human Services departments will continue to be 
heavily impacted until Day Reporting Centers (DRCs) are operational. 

 
Dept. of Behavioral Health (DBH)  – Requesting $4,431,685.  Some 
clients may be eligible for Medical or Arrowcare which could offset 
services and reduce gross. 
 
64 referrals received since October 2011; 10 from Probation.   Of the 
64, 54 were confirmed to meet criteria for the Enhanced Outpatient 
Program (EOP) which requires intensive s case management.  
Probation staff have picked up these patients from state facility 
because they are unable to  function on their own.   Due to teamwork 
among departments, DBH is able to respond immediately. 
 
Public Health – Requesting $115,423. 
 
Children & Family Svcs – Requesting $105,000 
 
DAAS – Requesting $89,172 
 
TAD - Requesting $7266 & $70,021 for Workforce Development 
Specialist from WDD. 
 

 District Attorney – Requesting $1,693,740 ($500,000 addition from last 
year’s budget of $1,193,740) to hire additional Victim Advocates. Victim 
Services Bureau is heavily impacted; numerous citizens asking why 
someone who victimized them is back on the street.  Requesting 
augmentation of $500,000 to return staff to pre-2008 levels.  DA 
keeping own crime stats to determine increase in types of crimes; also 
collecting stats from cities.   Crime rates nationwide had been 
decreasing.   

 
Chief Scray asked if stats would be collected prior to October 1 for 
comparison of crime stats trend.  District Attorney will research stats 
prior to October 1 to determine if crime rates were increasing before 
PRCS releases.  
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 Public Defender – Requesting $1,624,785 which excludes state funds 
as unknown if money will be received; last year state provided 
$427,000.   Funding to reclass OAII to OAIII and continue full funding 
for 4 Deputy Public Defender positions.  116 PRCS revocation cases 
filed since October with only one lawyer handling; working with 
Probation and DA to improve. Unknown if new crimes are committed.   

 

 Sheriff’s Department – Requesting $29,799.739.   
 

Last year’s allocations were adequate, but department is now operating 
as a state prison.  Crime is increasing, and serious inmates require 
higher level of escort.  Since October, 6000 people in Work Release 
Electronic Monitoring program.  Department is aggressively seeking 
out-of-custody programs.    
 
All detention facilities need upgrades and must comply with American 
with Disabilities Act (ADA) to accommodate all state prisoners and 
parolees. 
  
Public Comment from Anthony Armstrong: – Inquired if Sheriff 
supporting bail reduction to relieve inmate population.  Sheriff has not 
discussed SB 968 or SB 1441nor has he taken an official position.   

 

 Probation – Chief Scray provided preliminary stats (handout) for last 5 
months.  ICE stats are not included because they are being held even 
though technically released; if not being deported, they will come to 
SBCO.  PRCSs with no address are being counted as homeless; 
working with CDCR to provide addresses instead of listing self paroled.   

 
Violent priors are assigned to specialized units.  If offender on 
medication when released from CDCR, they are counted as Mental 
Health.  COMPAS scores are serious offenders (180 & 237) and 
approximately 30% of population.  From October to February, CDCR 
estimated 1400 cases, but Probation has received 2100.  Files 
improving but lacking addresses and mental health data.    

 
Last years’ budget was a 9-month budget.  Increases in CBO services, 
GPS tracking and transition housing contracts for FY 12/13. 

    

 
5. FY 2012/2013 

Budget Review 
 

 
Of the original FY 2012/2013 budget, Allan Rawland suggested that each 
department reduce their budget to proportional share. 
 
Action:  Motioned by Undersheriff Abernathy and seconded by Linda 
Haugan for individual members to review budgtet proposals and return in 
two weeks for final committee review/approval.  



MIN March 19, 2012  CCP Ex. Committee         4 of 4 
 

 

6. Roundtable  Probation – Officers will be assigned to sxi cities with highest crime 
rates beginning March 26.   
 

Committee to focus on Governor’s $62 million budget as unknown what 
new formula will be.  Revenue issue is serpate. 
 
Allan Rawland inquired onhow data can be obtained from ARMC on the 
number of PRCSs being admitted and if they are budgeting to cover 
additional costs. 
 
Action:  Chief Scray to contact ARMC Director Patrick Petre to inquire if 
CDCR is contacting ARMC. 
 
Allan Rawland retiring and thanked everyone for working together.  Chief 
Scray thanked Allan for his leadership, the excellent working relationship 
and years of successful collaboration.  
 

 Linda Haugan – Inquired if web interface LEADS (parolee info) is being 
used.  Chief Scray responded that department is utilizing.  

 

7.  Adjournment Meeting adjourned at 2:45 p.m.   
 

 

 

  

 

 

 


